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“Wait on the Lord: be of good courage, and he shall strengthen thine heart:
wait, | say, on the Lord.” (Psalm 27:14)

Dear Pastor and Church Family,

It seems as if we have been waiting on the Lord in certain aspects of our ministry for a
long time now. At times, it has been difficult to live the second part of that verse where we are
commanded to “...be of good courage...” but if we are to receive the strengthening that we so
desire, we must be faithful to wait on the Lord. While we wait, we continue the work! Since the
beginning of this year, we have seen seven souls saved including two Nicaraguans from
Chinandega! It is always a joy to see souls saved and especially exciting to see those saved
who have never before heard the gospel presented to them.

We want to thank the gracious church family of Grace Baptist in Alabama for their
kindness displayed to our family in their annual Mission’s Conference this year. It was
wonderful to see so many faithful servants of the Lord continuing to serve Him in Alabama as

~ we continue to serve the Lord reaching Spanish nations. We also want to thank the thoughtful
~ ladies of Twin Rivers Baptist Church in sending a care package for Beth. To everyone who

sent birthday cards and well wishes for Mike and Michael Victor's birthdays in February, we
thank you so much; and like Paul in the book of Philippians, we “...thank my God upon every
remembrance of you."

In the realm of our aviation ministry, we are seeing much progress to the glory of God! As
we have been daily checking in with the FAA regarding our paperwork, the registration should
be completed very soon. Please pray that all the paperwork we have filed is in order for this
process to go as smoothly as possible. We are very excited with some upcoming activity on
the jet. Please be in prayer for us as we continue to wait on the Lord and have His will be
done with our aviation ministry. Thank you for all that you do for the Lord. May God bless you
for all that you do for Him!

Reaching Spanish Nations for Christ,
Mike, Beth, Elena, & Michael Victor Payton




